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July 29, 2004

Ms. Carol Washburn, Secretary :
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission ~
P.O. Box 47250 o
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 e T

Attn: Joe Subsits, Pipeline Safety Engineer
Re: Request for information regarding the June 21, 2004 incident
Dear Mr. Subsits: R -

As you know, Pilchuck Contractors, a PSE service provider, was working on a gas main
replacement project in the Magnolia district of Seattle when the incident in question occurred. It
was a Pilchuck employee who was injured.

PSE service providers are independent contractors who perform various kinds of work for PSE
under long - term agreements. While PSE expects them to perform this work in accordance with
our standards and procedures, the responsibility for managing their job sites and insuring
employee safety lies with them. For this reason, we have asked Pilchuck to address the majority
of the questions and requests posed in your June 24, 2004 letter. A copy of their response to
questions 1 through 10 and 12 through 14 is attached.

Two requests, numbers 11 and 15, are directed to PSE specifically.

Regquest 11: Describe and submit results of previous QA / QC inspections performed by PSE on
this crew.

Response: In 2004, there have been eleven gas site audits and thirty gas special project
inspections conducted under the name of Frank Near, the crew leader on the day of the incident.
The injured employee was specifically named seven times as a member of Mr. Near’s crew. The
gas site audit results showed that there were 76% satisfactory ratings while the gas special
project inspections recorded a 100% satisfactory rating. Copies of those audits / inspections
conducted by our Quality Assurance & Inspection staff are enclosed.

Request 15: Please submit PSE recommendations resulting from the incident evaluation.
Response: There are no formal recommendations. However, several actions have been taken.

PSE’s Gas First Response organization has committed to review the incident at group safety
meetings. They will discuss the specific details of the incident, reinforce the need to follow
standards and procedures, and review the proper use of personal protective equipment in
gaseous atmospheres.

Our Contract Management department has received a copy of Pilchuck Contractors’ accident
investigation and has confirmed that Pilchuck’s safety staff reviewed the elements of this incident
with all of their employees during safety meetings.
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PSE’s Safety and Operations Training department also reviewed the incident and confirmed that
our expectations of prompt notification to us of such incidents were met.

Sincerely,

7y

Jim Hogan
Manager, Standards and Compliance

encl.

cc: G. Zeller
B. Gilbertson
S. MclLain
H. Shapiro

D. Lamothe
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